<u>Minutes of Halam Parish Council held on Thursday 8th October 2020 at 7.30pm on zoom</u>

Apologies

Cllrs Laughton and Rainbow

Present

Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mr Subramanian, Mrs Godfrey, clerk Mr Rickett FO Mrs Rickett

Cllrs Harris and Brock

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record after amending Mr Frasers planning application to "more" favourably

Declaration of Councillors interests

None

Village Hall

This will remain closed until instructed otherwise

Roads and hedges

An inspection has been made by VIA on the drains on The Turnpike School Lane – the street light on the golf course side opposite Evergreen House is obscured by the hedge – clerk to write to the golf course

The hedge at the bottom of Halam Hill needs cutting back

Gateway sign

The PC are happy with the design, though they would like the NCC logo moving off the cows leg

Mr Bevans congratulated Mrs Godfrey on her work

Halam Hill

A letter had be received from a parishioner asking if a footpath could be put up Halam Hill at the side of the golf course, it was suggested a "hoggin" path - clerk to write to the golf course

Cllr Rainbow arrived

Planning

Ford House The Turnpike

Change conservatory roof to a flat roof and lantern. Glazed gable end and vaulted ceiling in kitchen/living area. Revised fenestration of windows in dining area. Supported unanimously

Halam House Farm Radley Road Conversion of agricultural buildings to form a dwelling Supported unanimously

Finance

None

Items for the next agenda

Letter for help from the PC

Mr Paris and Mrs Godfrey to compose a letter to attach to the Village News, thanking those for giving help to vulnerable people and the PC are also available to help Mr Bevans to be point of contact through the Village News

Agreed unanimous

Date of next meeting

Thursday 12th November 2020 at 7.30pm on zoom

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm